Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

October 18, 2010
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Lewis Russell




Blake Smith




Carolyn Burns




Jim Potts
Eric Mabe




Doug Hall

Brian Lennon

Members Absent:  None
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow and Ed Moore.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the minutes of the September 20, 2010 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Public Forum:  The Elementary Student Council presented a plaque to Carolyn Burns for her years of service on the Board.
A presentation was made by the elementary student council to ask the board if the council could raise money for the historical marker for Miller Grove School.  They also asked for financial support from the Board if fundraising efforts fell short.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jim Potts for the Board to cover the balance for the historical marker if the student council’s fundraising was short.  The motion carried unanimously.

Ed Moore made a proposal to the Board about refinancing the 2000 and 2002 building bonds due to the low interest rates available today.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to explore the proposal if the net savings would be $200,000 or more.  The motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Moore will report back after he explores the issue further.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson presented the school FIRST report to the Board.  A motion was made by Blake Smith and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept the report.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the proposal of $1,151.52 from Rains County Appraisal District for collection of 2010 taxes.  The 

motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Blake Smith to accept the agreement from the Regional School for the Deaf in Greenville.  The motion carried unanimously. 
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the Resolution to Make Education a Priority.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept the updated technology plan.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Johnson presented the ending cash balances as of August 31, 2010.  They were:  Cash in bank-$252,317.13, Logic Investment-$401,120.17, Ball Field Lighting-$8,698.73, Cafeteria-$4,864.73 and settle up-$186,751 for a total of $853,751.44.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of up-coming Board trainings:  November 10, 2010 in Commerce and November 11, 2010 in Mount Pleasant.  All members except Carolyn Burns wanted to attend the Mount Pleasant dinner training.  

Mr. Johnson read a letter from Larry Slatter on behalf of the teachers thanking the Board for the insurance stipend.  
Mrs. Bailey and Mrs. Irby presented current enrollment numbers—elementary 117 and secondary 128—and up-coming events.  
At 8:17 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
